
"To effectively promote the safety, health, and well-being of our residents" 
 

 
 
 
TO:  Honorable County Commissioners 
  Scott Arneson, County Administrator 
 
FROM:  Jess L. Greenwood, P.E. – Public Works Director / County Engineer 
 
RE:  16 April 2024 County Board Meeting – FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

2023 Local Road Improvement Program Funding Update 
 
Date:  10 April 2024 
 
Summary 
Update on 2023 Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP) funding solicitation. 
 
Background 
On December 8, 2023, County staff completed and submitted two applications for the 2023 LRIP 
solicitation.  Applications were submitted for the following projects: 
 

- SAP 025-601-038 – CSAH 1 (100th Avenue) from CSAH 9 to old CSAH 1 
- SAP 025-602-031 – CSAH 2 from CSAH 5 to TH 61 

 
On November 17, 2023, the County Board authorized staff to provide letters of support for the following 
projects that were also being submitted for the 2023 LRIP solicitation: 
 

- Welch Township – paving on Prairie Island Blvd from CSAH 18 to CSAH 18 
- Welch Township – paving on 130th Ave. from the TH 316/TH 61 roundabout to approximately 1 

mile south 
- Stanton Township – widening and paving of Oxford Mill Road from CSAH 24 to TH 19 
- City of Kenyon – paving of 6th St. from CSAH 12 to Spring St. 

 
Recently, the Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT) released the results of the 2023 LRIP 
solicitation.  The project to pave 130th Ave. from the TH 316/TH 61 roundabout to approximately 1 mile 
south in Welch Township was the only project to receive funding.  In accordance with the letter of 
support, the County will serve as the project sponsor and fiscal agent for MnDOT on behalf of the 
Township.  Welch Township is responsible for all costs and maintenance of the improvements. 
 
Recommendations 
None.  

Jess L. Greenwood, P.E. 
Public Works Director – County Engineer 
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